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Dear Parishioner

F

ollowing on from our newsletter last month, we would now like to tell you about our twinning with the Parish of Nsanje.   Your co-ordinator for this project is Brian Wilkins.

Nsanje is one of the largest parishes in the diocese of Chikwawa and is where our twinning started, with the help of Frs. Nazario and Boniface.  It is also known as the ‘Parish of the Good Shepherd’.   The Parish was established in 1921 and the present church was built in 1953.   This is actually two parishes with a total of 25 ‘outstations’ or village churches.   The most remote outstation is a distance of 38 miles from the home of Fr Francis, the Parish Priest.   His ministry, to over 21,000 Catholics, involves a great deal of travelling over generally unmade roads. 
The town is surrounded on three sides by Mozambique, with the nearest boundary only 600 yards away.  Fr Francis serves communities in both countries.  

This part of the country is low lying and is located near the River Shire, which flows down from Lake Malawi in the north.  The river runs along the eastern border with Mozambique, into the River Zambezi and then to the Indian Ocean.  In the summer season they have monsoon rains which often bring heavy flooding.   Their crops and even their homes are often washed away as happened earlier this year, when many thousands were made homeless and a whole field of rice was washed away. 
We were originally asked for help in 2002.   Brian was nominated as co-ordinator and started to investigate their needs.   Communication by airmail was very slow and sometimes mail did not arrive.   We soon realized the need for email contact which meant providing a laptop computer.
Communication via the internet has proved invaluable over the years and this procedure has been adopted with all our projects. 

There are two main areas where we have concentrated our efforts: the education of the children and the prevention of hunger amongst the people.
We originally saw photographs of a school building which had remained unfinished since building started in 1921.  There were four walls and a roof but no doors or windows; there was no furniture or teaching equipment to assist the teachers in the education of their pupils.
We saw photographs and video of an uncultivated area where families survived only if their crops grew.   This often depended on carrying water from the nearby river.
Since we twinned with Nsanje there has been lively communication, which has resulted in vast improvements in their standards of living and education.
T

en of our parishioners visited Nsanje in 2008; they saw for themselves just how well our giving has been used and the real difference we have made to the lives of the people.   
They saw a thriving school and received a very warm welcome from a truly grateful community.   We know that we are always in their prayers; the only way they are able to respond to the generosity of our parishioners.
One of our early gifts was made possible by the Catenians to enable the school to purchase sports equipment for the football and netball teams.   
We have aided the refurbishment of the school with: 

· Fitting of doors and windows. 
· Furnishings, decorations and teaching aids.
· Toilets for the students. 

· Electricity supply to the upper classroom block and office.
· Repairs at a borehole which supplies water.
· Laptop computer, printer, scanner and digital camera.

· Television, video and DVD players for educational and entertainment purposes.

· Irrigation of a garden plot which is used to train the pupils in food cultivation and to sustain a school feeding programme.
· Establishment of a resource centre and a sewing project to teach the craft to those students who have left school and remained unemployed.   They make and sell garments and this venture is now largely self supporting.

· Since our container arrived they now have sufficient computers and related equipment to expand the resource centre and set up a computer training programme for other unemployed youngsters.

The school suffered a very sad loss this summer, with the sudden death of their headmaster, Patrick Janasi.   He had worked in close co-operation with Brian for the past six years much to the benefit of the school.
Following the major drought in 2005, a large field was identified which had been left unattended for many years; this was owned by the diocese.   The land was made available to Fr Francis and his community for cultivation.

We sent money to purchase water pumps and piping so that they can extract water from the river to irrigate this large field.
They now have a banana plantation, beans, maize, rice and several other crops.  In time they will have sufficient to feed the community and sell any surplus.

They cannot avoid the monsoon rains but they now stand a chance of avoiding the annual threat of drought. 
This is just a summary of the real love you have shown to the people of Nsanje.   We thank you on their behalf.

Peter Wells
On behalf of your Malawi Team
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